
CLAYSTONE WASTE PROPOSED COMPOST FACILITY 
 
Claystone Waste recently announced that it will be constructing a compost facility at the landfill near 
the Village of Ryley (on SE 10-50-17-W4, northeast of the Village). 
 
The proposed compost facility will accept up to 20,000 tonnes of organic waste per year which will be 
transformed into usable compost.  For more information regarding the proposed facility, please go to 
www.claystonewaste.com/residential/landfill. 
 
Prior to construction, Claystone Waste must obtain a development permit from Beaver County.  An 
application has been submitted and is currently under review. 
 
The land on which the compost facility will be constructed is located within the County’s Landfill and 
Composting District.  The application process includes a review of blueprints, site plans, transportation 
routes, hours of operation, and Claystone Waste’s plans to mitigate nuisance factors (such as litter, dust, 
odour, and noise).  An Environmental Impact Assessment may be requested if there is uncertainty 
regarding potential impacts. 
 
In addition to a review of the application, adjacent landowners have been notified.  They, and other 
interested stakeholders, are invited to submit comments and concerns to the County by October 14, 
2022.  These comments will be considered before a decision is made about the application. 
 
 

http://www.claystonewaste.com/

